CHELAN COUNTY FIRE DISTRICT #9 AUXILIARY

21696 Lake Wenatchee Hwy  Leavenworth, Wa  98826  (509) 763-3034

Minutes

April 2, 2014

Good of the Order:  Chief Lamar thanked the group for supplying treats for firefighter meetings and trainings.  The firefighters recently toured the USMat facilities which took over the old mill on Highway 2.  It was a good opportunity to engage in advanced planning for an industrial fire.  Some of what was learned can be loaded into smart phones.

Chelan County 9 recently sat down with local fire and police officials to explain the necessity of receiving emergency information via smart phones/tablets. There are HIPA issues attached to this information.  Those will be addressed and the system should be up and running in about a week. . 

Firefighters were involved in live burn training last week.  16 people are currently enrolled in the EMT class.  2 firefighters are taking a ropes training class. Mike Stanford serves as an EMS representative in central Washington as well as the Wenatchee area.

Terri Woods recently attended a state accounting class to stay current on the state coding system.  

A direct donation was made to firefighters’ families involved in the Oso relief effort.  The Darrington Fire Department has been contacted regarding additional donations, and the Firefighters Association is waiting to hear back as to the best place to send additional monies.   The chief took questions from the floor.

Call to Order:  President Jimi Wilson called the meeting to order at 7:17pm.  She welcomed Jessica George to her first meeting.

Minutes:  Barb W. motioned to approve last month’s minutes and was seconded by Frank A.  Motion carried.  
Treasurer’s Report: There is $1,577.89 in the savings account and $1,414.42 in the checking account.  Paula E. presented a clothing bill and there is a $10.00 bill from the state.  Barb W. motioned to pay bills, Marlene R. seconded.  Motion passed.

Old Business: IRS updates; our case has not been assigned a specialist.  There are still openings for treats for firefighter’s meetings/class.  Sign up sheet sent around.

There are still several chair openings for yard sale and pancake breakfast.  Sign up sheet was sent around.  

New Business:   There will be no June meeting.   This Saturday at 10am, Mountain Springs Lodge will have Fire wise experts on hand to explain the program and how community members can become involved. 
Incoming president, Dennis Broughton, shared with the group three projects the Fire Department would like the auxiliary’s help with: Fire adaptive community –  auxiliary members could provide training to the community on how best to maintain their property.
Smoke/Carbon Monoxide monitors – A grant writer would be needed to obtain funds and then auxiliary members would have monitors and batteries available to help community members install them in their homes. Address signs – These blue signs give great address visibility.  Project managers are needed for these projects.  Perhaps tables could be set up at Plain Hardware, Midway, 59er Diner, etc. to introduce these projects to the community. Dennis will email information out to members.   Marylou Clemmons shared the fire wise prevention project she and her husband have started in Shughart Flats. 

Jimi shared the reasons behind Liz and Paul staying on another year.  She further explained that any officer could talk to the IRS.
With no new nominations from the floor, Jimi W. wrote the names of the 2014-2015 officers on the board.  They are:

President, Dennis Broughton,

Vice President, Liz Rawlins, 

Treasurer, Paul Rawlins

Secretary, Kim Broughton 

JoAnn moved to approve nominations for 2014 – 2015.  Stan M. seconded and the motion carried.  
JoAnn motioned to adjourn the meeting at 7:50pm and was seconded by Marlene R.  Motion carried.

Our next meeting is Wednesday, May 7 at 7:00pm.

Respectfully submitted by Kathy Kelly, secretary.

